
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

14 February 2020 

 

Cletus Maanu Paul 
c/o Janet Mason 
Phoenix Law 
PO Box 27400 
Marion Square 
Wellington 6141 
 
By email: mason@phoenixlaw.expert  

 
Dear Madam/Sir, 
 
Re:  Eastland Port Ltd: Gisborne Port Maintenance Dredging and Disposal: Resource Consent 
Applications for Continued Maintenance Dredging and Disposal    
 

We will soon be lodging with the Gisborne District Council a resource consent application package 
for the continuation of maintenance dredging at the Port of Gisborne and disposal of the dredged 
material at the existing Offshore Spoil Disposal Ground in Poverty Bay.  The current resource 
consents expire later this year.   
 
Under the Marine & Coastal Area (Takutai Moana) Act 2011, Eastland Port Ltd are required to 
notify and seek the views of any organisation or person that has applied for customary marine 
title in the Poverty Bay area.  In this regard, we are contacting you regarding the 
abovementioned projects because Ministry of Justice and High Courts records show that 
you/your organisation has applied for customary marine title within the bay.    

The nature of the resource consent applications are explained in the attached Eastland Port Ltd 
prepared brief and are more specifically detailed in the attached copy of the draft Assessment 
of Environmental Effects (AEE), which was recently sent to Council staff for comment.  

The AEE describes in detail the maintenance dredging and disposal activities, what resource 
consents are being sought and assess their effects.  As noted in Section 1 of the AEE we are 
compiling an accompanying appendices document that will contain the completed Council 
application forms, along with technical reports on coastal processes, ecology, noise and other 
material.  The appendices are being finalised, along with a folio of the key dredging and disposal 
plans in the attached AEE.  We can provide you with copies of the any expert reports mentioned 
in the draft AEE.   

We understand that in addition to the notification pursuant to this letter, Eastland Port Ltd has 
also provided the brief, and met with, the following parties in relation to the continued 
maintenance dredging and disposal activities: 

 

▪ Whānau a Iwi  

▪ Ngāi Tāwhiri 

mailto:mason@phoenixlaw.expert
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▪ Ngāti Maru  

▪ Rongowhakaata  

▪ Ngāi Tāmanuhiri  

▪ Ngati Oneone.  

 

Marty Bayley, the Port Infrastructure Manager, and I are available to discuss the project with 
you and others in your organisation.   

We would appreciate if you would contact Marty or me about this and the ongoing dialogue.  We 
would appreciate if any queries or comments could be provided to us by Wednesday 26 February 
2020.  
 
If you would like a printed copy of the draft AEE, please let us know and we will courier/post it 
to you.  
 
If you have any queries on the project do not hesitate to contact Marty at 
marty.bayley@eastland.co.nz or 0275 442525 or me at maxd@4sight.co.nz or 027 2915118.  
Marty’s full contact details are below.  
 
Kind Regards  

 
Max Dunn  
Principal Planning and Policy Consultant 
4Sight Consulting  
 
Marty Bayley,  
Ports Infrastructure Manager  
Eastland Port Ltd  
PO Box 1048  
Gisborne, 4040   
Ph. 06 8685129 or 0275 442525 
Email: marty.bayley@eastland.co.nz       
 
Attachments 
 
MACA applicants letter distribution list 
Eastland Port Ltd project brief  
Maintenance Dredging & Disposal Draft AEE  
 
Copies –by email  
 
Marty Bayley (Eastland Port Ltd)   
 

mailto:marty.bayley@eastland.co.nz
mailto:maxd@4sight.co.nz


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

14 February 2020 

 

Ngai Tamanuhiri Iwi 
c/o Horiana Irwin-Easthope 
Kahui Legal 
PO Box 1654 
Wellington 6140 
 
By email: horiana@kahuilegal.co.nz 

 
Dear Madam/Sir, 
 
Re:  Eastland Port Ltd: Gisborne Port Maintenance Dredging and Disposal: Resource Consent 
Applications for Continued Maintenance Dredging and Disposal    
 

We will soon be lodging with the Gisborne District Council a resource consent application package 
for the continuation of maintenance dredging at the Port of Gisborne and disposal of the dredged 
material at the existing Offshore Spoil Disposal Ground in Poverty Bay.  The current resource 
consents expire later this year.   
 
Under the Marine & Coastal Area (Takutai Moana) Act 2011, Eastland Port Ltd are required to 
notify and seek the views of any organisation or person that has applied for customary marine 
title in the Poverty Bay area.  In this regard, we are contacting you regarding the 
abovementioned projects because Ministry of Justice and High Courts records show that 
you/your organisation has applied for customary marine title within the bay.    

The nature of the resource consent applications are explained in the attached Eastland Port Ltd 
prepared brief and are more specifically detailed in the attached copy of the draft Assessment 
of Environmental Effects (AEE), which was recently sent to Council staff for comment.  

The AEE describes in detail the maintenance dredging and disposal activities, what resource 
consents are being sought and assess their effects.  As noted in Section 1 of the AEE we are 
compiling an accompanying appendices document that will contain the completed Council 
application forms, along with technical reports on coastal processes, ecology, noise and other 
material.  The appendices are being finalised, along with a folio of the key dredging and disposal 
plans in the attached AEE.  We can provide you with copies of the any expert reports mentioned 
in the draft AEE.   

We understand that in addition to the notification pursuant to this letter, Eastland Port Ltd has 
also provided the brief, and met with, the following parties in relation to the continued 
maintenance dredging and disposal activities: 

 

▪ Whānau a Iwi  

▪ Ngāi Tāwhiri 

▪ Ngāti Maru  

mailto:horiana@kahuilegal.co.nz


 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 

AA2559: Eastland Port Maintenance Dredging MACA letter 14-02-20  2 

▪ Rongowhakaata  

▪ Ngāi Tāmanuhiri  

▪ Ngati Oneone.  

 

Marty Bayley, the Port Infrastructure Manager, and I are available to discuss the project with 
you and others in your organisation.   

We would appreciate if you would contact Marty or me about this and the ongoing dialogue.  We 
would appreciate if any queries or comments could be provided to us by Wednesday 26 February 
2020.  
 
If you would like a printed copy of the draft AEE, please let us know and we will courier/post it 
to you.  
 
If you have any queries on the project do not hesitate to contact Marty at 
marty.bayley@eastland.co.nz or 0275 442525 or me at maxd@4sight.co.nz or 027 2915118.  
Marty’s full contact details are below.  
 
Kind Regards  

 
Max Dunn  
Principal Planning and Policy Consultant 
4Sight Consulting  
 
Marty Bayley,  
Ports Infrastructure Manager  
Eastland Port Ltd  
PO Box 1048  
Gisborne, 4040   
Ph. 06 8685129 or 0275 442525 
Email: marty.bayley@eastland.co.nz       
 
Attachments 
 
MACA applicants letter distribution list 
Eastland Port Ltd project brief  
Maintenance Dredging & Disposal Draft AEE  
 
Copies –by email  
 
Marty Bayley (Eastland Port Ltd)   
 
 

mailto:marty.bayley@eastland.co.nz
mailto:maxd@4sight.co.nz


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

14 February 2020 

 

Ngai Tamanuhiri Iwi 
c/o Horiana Irwin-Easthope 
Kahui Legal 
PO Box 1654 
Wellington 6140 
 
By email: info@kahuilegal.co.nz 

 
Dear Madam/Sir, 
 
Re:  Eastland Port Ltd: Gisborne Port Maintenance Dredging and Disposal: Resource Consent 
Applications for Continued Maintenance Dredging and Disposal    
 

We will soon be lodging with the Gisborne District Council a resource consent application package 
for the continuation of maintenance dredging at the Port of Gisborne and disposal of the dredged 
material at the existing Offshore Spoil Disposal Ground in Poverty Bay.  The current resource 
consents expire later this year.   
 
Under the Marine & Coastal Area (Takutai Moana) Act 2011, Eastland Port Ltd are required to 
notify and seek the views of any organisation or person that has applied for customary marine 
title in the Poverty Bay area.  In this regard, we are contacting you regarding the 
abovementioned projects because Ministry of Justice and High Courts records show that 
you/your organisation has applied for customary marine title within the bay.    

The nature of the resource consent applications are explained in the attached Eastland Port Ltd 
prepared brief and are more specifically detailed in the attached copy of the draft Assessment 
of Environmental Effects (AEE), which was recently sent to Council staff for comment.  

The AEE describes in detail the maintenance dredging and disposal activities, what resource 
consents are being sought and assess their effects.  As noted in Section 1 of the AEE we are 
compiling an accompanying appendices document that will contain the completed Council 
application forms, along with technical reports on coastal processes, ecology, noise and other 
material.  The appendices are being finalised, along with a folio of the key dredging and disposal 
plans in the attached AEE.  We can provide you with copies of the any expert reports mentioned 
in the draft AEE.   

We understand that in addition to the notification pursuant to this letter, Eastland Port Ltd has 
also provided the brief, and met with, the following parties in relation to the continued 
maintenance dredging and disposal activities: 

 

▪ Whānau a Iwi  

▪ Ngāi Tāwhiri 

▪ Ngāti Maru  

mailto:info@kahuilegal.co.nz
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▪ Rongowhakaata  

▪ Ngāi Tāmanuhiri  

▪ Ngati Oneone.  

 

Marty Bayley, the Port Infrastructure Manager, and I are available to discuss the project with 
you and others in your organisation.   

We would appreciate if you would contact Marty or me about this and the ongoing dialogue.  We 
would appreciate if any queries or comments could be provided to us by Wednesday 26 February 
2020.  
 
If you would like a printed copy of the draft AEE, please let us know and we will courier/post it 
to you.  
 
If you have any queries on the project do not hesitate to contact Marty at 
marty.bayley@eastland.co.nz or 0275 442525 or me at maxd@4sight.co.nz or 027 2915118.  
Marty’s full contact details are below.  
 
Kind Regards  

 
Max Dunn  
Principal Planning and Policy Consultant 
4Sight Consulting  
 
Marty Bayley,  
Ports Infrastructure Manager  
Eastland Port Ltd  
PO Box 1048  
Gisborne, 4040   
Ph. 06 8685129 or 0275 442525 
Email: marty.bayley@eastland.co.nz       
 
Attachments 
 
MACA applicants letter distribution list 
Eastland Port Ltd project brief  
Maintenance Dredging & Disposal Draft AEE  
 
Copies –by email  
 
Marty Bayley (Eastland Port Ltd)   
 
 

mailto:marty.bayley@eastland.co.nz
mailto:maxd@4sight.co.nz


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

14 February 2020 

 

Nick Tupara on behalf of Ngati Oneone 
c/- Charl Hirschfeld 
10 Kaihu Street 
Northcote 
Auckland 0627 
 
By email: ngationeone-maca@ranfurlychambers.co.nz 

 
Dear Madam/Sir, 
 
Re:  Eastland Port Ltd: Gisborne Port Maintenance Dredging and Disposal: Resource Consent 
Applications for Continued Maintenance Dredging and Disposal    
 

We will soon be lodging with the Gisborne District Council a resource consent application package 
for the continuation of maintenance dredging at the Port of Gisborne and disposal of the dredged 
material at the existing Offshore Spoil Disposal Ground in Poverty Bay.  The current resource 
consents expire later this year.   
 
Under the Marine & Coastal Area (Takutai Moana) Act 2011, Eastland Port Ltd are required to 
notify and seek the views of any organisation or person that has applied for customary marine 
title in the Poverty Bay area.  In this regard, we are contacting you regarding the 
abovementioned projects because Ministry of Justice and High Courts records show that 
you/your organisation has applied for customary marine title within the bay.    

The nature of the resource consent applications are explained in the attached Eastland Port Ltd 
prepared brief and are more specifically detailed in the attached copy of the draft Assessment 
of Environmental Effects (AEE), which was recently sent to Council staff for comment.  

The AEE describes in detail the maintenance dredging and disposal activities, what resource 
consents are being sought and assess their effects.  As noted in Section 1 of the AEE we are 
compiling an accompanying appendices document that will contain the completed Council 
application forms, along with technical reports on coastal processes, ecology, noise and other 
material.  The appendices are being finalised, along with a folio of the key dredging and disposal 
plans in the attached AEE.  We can provide you with copies of the any expert reports mentioned 
in the draft AEE.   

We understand that in addition to the notification pursuant to this letter, Eastland Port Ltd has 
also provided the brief, and met with, the following parties in relation to the continued 
maintenance dredging and disposal activities: 

 

▪ Whānau a Iwi  

▪ Ngāi Tāwhiri 

▪ Ngāti Maru  

mailto:ngationeone-maca@ranfurlychambers.co.nz
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▪ Rongowhakaata  

▪ Ngāi Tāmanuhiri  

▪ Ngati Oneone.  

 

Marty Bayley, the Port Infrastructure Manager, and I are available to discuss the project with 
you and others in your organisation.   

We would appreciate if you would contact Marty or me about this and the ongoing dialogue.  We 
would appreciate if any queries or comments could be provided to us by Wednesday 26 February 
2020.  
 
If you would like a printed copy of the draft AEE, please let us know and we will courier/post it 
to you.  
 
If you have any queries on the project do not hesitate to contact Marty at 
marty.bayley@eastland.co.nz or 0275 442525 or me at maxd@4sight.co.nz or 027 2915118.  
Marty’s full contact details are below.  
 
Kind Regards  

 
Max Dunn  
Principal Planning and Policy Consultant 
4Sight Consulting  
 
Marty Bayley,  
Ports Infrastructure Manager  
Eastland Port Ltd  
PO Box 1048  
Gisborne, 4040   
Ph. 06 8685129 or 0275 442525 
Email: marty.bayley@eastland.co.nz       
 
Attachments 
 
MACA applicants letter distribution list 
Eastland Port Ltd project brief  
Maintenance Dredging & Disposal Draft AEE  
 
Copies –by email  
 
Marty Bayley (Eastland Port Ltd)   
 
 

mailto:marty.bayley@eastland.co.nz
mailto:maxd@4sight.co.nz


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

14 February 2020 

 

Ngati Oneone (Tupara-Katene) 

 
By email: btupara.katene@gmail.com 

 
Dear Madam/Sir, 
 
Re:  Eastland Port Ltd: Gisborne Port Maintenance Dredging and Disposal: Resource Consent 
Applications for Continued Maintenance Dredging and Disposal    
 

We will soon be lodging with the Gisborne District Council a resource consent application package 
for the continuation of maintenance dredging at the Port of Gisborne and disposal of the dredged 
material at the existing Offshore Spoil Disposal Ground in Poverty Bay.  The current resource 
consents expire later this year.   
 
Under the Marine & Coastal Area (Takutai Moana) Act 2011, Eastland Port Ltd are required to 
notify and seek the views of any organisation or person that has applied for customary marine 
title in the Poverty Bay area.  In this regard, we are contacting you regarding the 
abovementioned projects because Ministry of Justice and High Courts records show that 
you/your organisation has applied for customary marine title within the bay.    

The nature of the resource consent applications are explained in the attached Eastland Port Ltd 
prepared brief and are more specifically detailed in the attached copy of the draft Assessment 
of Environmental Effects (AEE), which was recently sent to Council staff for comment.  

The AEE describes in detail the maintenance dredging and disposal activities, what resource 
consents are being sought and assess their effects.  As noted in Section 1 of the AEE we are 
compiling an accompanying appendices document that will contain the completed Council 
application forms, along with technical reports on coastal processes, ecology, noise and other 
material.  The appendices are being finalised, along with a folio of the key dredging and disposal 
plans in the attached AEE.  We can provide you with copies of the any expert reports mentioned 
in the draft AEE.   

We understand that in addition to the notification pursuant to this letter, Eastland Port Ltd has 
also provided the brief, and met with, the following parties in relation to the continued 
maintenance dredging and disposal activities: 

 

▪ Whānau a Iwi  

▪ Ngāi Tāwhiri 

▪ Ngāti Maru  

▪ Rongowhakaata  

▪ Ngāi Tāmanuhiri  

▪ Ngati Oneone.  

mailto:btupara.katene@gmail.com
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Marty Bayley, the Port Infrastructure Manager, and I are available to discuss the project with 
you and others in your organisation.   

We would appreciate if you would contact Marty or me about this and the ongoing dialogue.  We 
would appreciate if any queries or comments could be provided to us by Wednesday 26 February 
2020.  
 
If you would like a printed copy of the draft AEE, please let us know and we will courier/post it 
to you.  
 
If you have any queries on the project do not hesitate to contact Marty at 
marty.bayley@eastland.co.nz or 0275 442525 or me at maxd@4sight.co.nz or 027 2915118.  
Marty’s full contact details are below.  
 
Kind Regards  

 
Max Dunn  
Principal Planning and Policy Consultant 
4Sight Consulting  
 
Marty Bayley,  
Ports Infrastructure Manager  
Eastland Port Ltd  
PO Box 1048  
Gisborne, 4040   
Ph. 06 8685129 or 0275 442525 
Email: marty.bayley@eastland.co.nz       
 
Attachments 
 
MACA applicants letter distribution list 
Eastland Port Ltd project brief  
Maintenance Dredging & Disposal Draft AEE  
 
Copies –by email  
 
Marty Bayley (Eastland Port Ltd)   
 
 

mailto:marty.bayley@eastland.co.nz
mailto:maxd@4sight.co.nz


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

14 February 2020 

 

Rihari Dargaville 
c/o Greg Sharrock 
Rightlaw Limited 
11 Kaihu Street 
Northcote 
Auckland 
 
By email: gesharrock@rightlaw.nz 

 
Dear Madam/Sir, 
 
Re:  Eastland Port Ltd: Gisborne Port Maintenance Dredging and Disposal: Resource Consent 
Applications for Continued Maintenance Dredging and Disposal    
 

We will soon be lodging with the Gisborne District Council a resource consent application package 
for the continuation of maintenance dredging at the Port of Gisborne and disposal of the dredged 
material at the existing Offshore Spoil Disposal Ground in Poverty Bay.  The current resource 
consents expire later this year.   
 
Under the Marine & Coastal Area (Takutai Moana) Act 2011, Eastland Port Ltd are required to 
notify and seek the views of any organisation or person that has applied for customary marine 
title in the Poverty Bay area.  In this regard, we are contacting you regarding the 
abovementioned projects because Ministry of Justice and High Courts records show that 
you/your organisation has applied for customary marine title within the bay.    

The nature of the resource consent applications are explained in the attached Eastland Port Ltd 
prepared brief and are more specifically detailed in the attached copy of the draft Assessment 
of Environmental Effects (AEE), which was recently sent to Council staff for comment.  

The AEE describes in detail the maintenance dredging and disposal activities, what resource 
consents are being sought and assess their effects.  As noted in Section 1 of the AEE we are 
compiling an accompanying appendices document that will contain the completed Council 
application forms, along with technical reports on coastal processes, ecology, noise and other 
material.  The appendices are being finalised, along with a folio of the key dredging and disposal 
plans in the attached AEE.  We can provide you with copies of the any expert reports mentioned 
in the draft AEE.   

We understand that in addition to the notification pursuant to this letter, Eastland Port Ltd has 
also provided the brief, and met with, the following parties in relation to the continued 
maintenance dredging and disposal activities: 

 

▪ Whānau a Iwi  

▪ Ngāi Tāwhiri 

mailto:gesharrock@rightlaw.nz
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▪ Ngāti Maru  

▪ Rongowhakaata  

▪ Ngāi Tāmanuhiri  

▪ Ngati Oneone.  

 

Marty Bayley, the Port Infrastructure Manager, and I are available to discuss the project with 
you and others in your organisation.   

We would appreciate if you would contact Marty or me about this and the ongoing dialogue.  We 
would appreciate if any queries or comments could be provided to us by Wednesday 26 February 
2020.  
 
If you would like a printed copy of the draft AEE, please let us know and we will courier/post it 
to you.  
 
If you have any queries on the project do not hesitate to contact Marty at 
marty.bayley@eastland.co.nz or 0275 442525 or me at maxd@4sight.co.nz or 027 2915118.  
Marty’s full contact details are below.  
 
Kind Regards  

 
Max Dunn  
Principal Planning and Policy Consultant 
4Sight Consulting  
 
Marty Bayley,  
Ports Infrastructure Manager  
Eastland Port Ltd  
PO Box 1048  
Gisborne, 4040   
Ph. 06 8685129 or 0275 442525 
Email: marty.bayley@eastland.co.nz       
 
Attachments 
 
MACA applicants letter distribution list 
Eastland Port Ltd project brief  
Maintenance Dredging & Disposal Draft AEE  
 
Copies –by email  
 
Marty Bayley (Eastland Port Ltd)   
 

mailto:marty.bayley@eastland.co.nz
mailto:maxd@4sight.co.nz


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

14 February 2020 

Rongowhakaata Iwi 

c/o Roimata Norah Smail 
Braithwait & Smail Limited 

78 Whakato Road 
Manutuke 

 
By email: roimata@braithwaitesmail.co.nz 

 
Dear Madam/Sir, 
 
Re:  Eastland Port Ltd: Gisborne Port Maintenance Dredging and Disposal: Resource Consent 
Applications for Continued Maintenance Dredging and Disposal    
 

We will soon be lodging with the Gisborne District Council a resource consent application package 
for the continuation of maintenance dredging at the Port of Gisborne and disposal of the dredged 
material at the existing Offshore Spoil Disposal Ground in Poverty Bay.  The current resource 
consents expire later this year.   
 
Under the Marine & Coastal Area (Takutai Moana) Act 2011, Eastland Port Ltd are required to 
notify and seek the views of any organisation or person that has applied for customary marine 
title in the Poverty Bay area.  In this regard, we are contacting you regarding the 
abovementioned projects because Ministry of Justice and High Courts records show that 
you/your organisation has applied for customary marine title within the bay.    

The nature of the resource consent applications are explained in the attached Eastland Port Ltd 
prepared brief and are more specifically detailed in the attached copy of the draft Assessment 
of Environmental Effects (AEE), which was recently sent to Council staff for comment.  

The AEE describes in detail the maintenance dredging and disposal activities, what resource 
consents are being sought and assess their effects.  As noted in Section 1 of the AEE we are 
compiling an accompanying appendices document that will contain the completed Council 
application forms, along with technical reports on coastal processes, ecology, noise and other 
material.  The appendices are being finalised, along with a folio of the key dredging and disposal 
plans in the attached AEE.  We can provide you with copies of the any expert reports mentioned 
in the draft AEE.   

We understand that in addition to the notification pursuant to this letter, Eastland Port Ltd has 
also provided the brief, and met with, the following parties in relation to the continued 
maintenance dredging and disposal activities: 

 

▪ Whānau a Iwi  

▪ Ngāi Tāwhiri 

▪ Ngāti Maru  

▪ Rongowhakaata  

mailto:roimata@braithwaitesmail.co.nz
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▪ Ngāi Tāmanuhiri  

▪ Ngati Oneone.  

 

Marty Bayley, the Port Infrastructure Manager, and I are available to discuss the project with 
you and others in your organisation.   

We would appreciate if you would contact Marty or me about this and the ongoing dialogue.  We 
would appreciate if any queries or comments could be provided to us by Wednesday 26 February 
2020.  
 
If you would like a printed copy of the draft AEE, please let us know and we will courier/post it 
to you.  
 
If you have any queries on the project do not hesitate to contact Marty at 
marty.bayley@eastland.co.nz or 0275 442525 or me at maxd@4sight.co.nz or 027 2915118.  
Marty’s full contact details are below.  
 
Kind Regards  

 
Max Dunn  
Principal Planning and Policy Consultant 
4Sight Consulting  
 
Marty Bayley,  
Ports Infrastructure Manager  
Eastland Port Ltd  
PO Box 1048  
Gisborne, 4040   
Ph. 06 8685129 or 0275 442525 
Email: marty.bayley@eastland.co.nz       
 
Attachments 
 
MACA applicants letter distribution list 
Eastland Port Ltd project brief  
Maintenance Dredging & Disposal Draft AEE  
 
Copies –by email  
 
Marty Bayley (Eastland Port Ltd)   
 
 

mailto:marty.bayley@eastland.co.nz
mailto:maxd@4sight.co.nz


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

14 February 2020 

 

Te Runanganui o Ngati Porou 
c/o Tirawhanaunga Brigitte Johnson 
Kahui Legal 
PO Box 1654 
Wellington 6140 
 
By email: Tira.Johnson@xtra.co.nz 

 
Dear Madam/Sir, 
 
Re:  Eastland Port Ltd: Gisborne Port Maintenance Dredging and Disposal: Resource Consent 
Applications for Continued Maintenance Dredging and Disposal    
 

We will soon be lodging with the Gisborne District Council a resource consent application package 
for the continuation of maintenance dredging at the Port of Gisborne and disposal of the dredged 
material at the existing Offshore Spoil Disposal Ground in Poverty Bay.  The current resource 
consents expire later this year.   
 
Under the Marine & Coastal Area (Takutai Moana) Act 2011, Eastland Port Ltd are required to 
notify and seek the views of any organisation or person that has applied for customary marine 
title in the Poverty Bay area.  In this regard, we are contacting you regarding the 
abovementioned projects because Ministry of Justice and High Courts records show that 
you/your organisation has applied for customary marine title within the bay.    

The nature of the resource consent applications are explained in the attached Eastland Port Ltd 
prepared brief and are more specifically detailed in the attached copy of the draft Assessment 
of Environmental Effects (AEE), which was recently sent to Council staff for comment.  

The AEE describes in detail the maintenance dredging and disposal activities, what resource 
consents are being sought and assess their effects.  As noted in Section 1 of the AEE we are 
compiling an accompanying appendices document that will contain the completed Council 
application forms, along with technical reports on coastal processes, ecology, noise and other 
material.  The appendices are being finalised, along with a folio of the key dredging and disposal 
plans in the attached AEE.  We can provide you with copies of the any expert reports mentioned 
in the draft AEE.   

We understand that in addition to the notification pursuant to this letter, Eastland Port Ltd has 
also provided the brief, and met with, the following parties in relation to the continued 
maintenance dredging and disposal activities: 

 

▪ Whānau a Iwi  

▪ Ngāi Tāwhiri 

▪ Ngāti Maru  

mailto:Tira.Johnson@xtra.co.nz
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▪ Rongowhakaata  

▪ Ngāi Tāmanuhiri  

▪ Ngati Oneone.  

 

Marty Bayley, the Port Infrastructure Manager, and I are available to discuss the project with 
you and others in your organisation.   

We would appreciate if you would contact Marty or me about this and the ongoing dialogue.  We 
would appreciate if any queries or comments could be provided to us by Wednesday 26 February 
2020.  
 
If you would like a printed copy of the draft AEE, please let us know and we will courier/post it 
to you.  
 
If you have any queries on the project do not hesitate to contact Marty at 
marty.bayley@eastland.co.nz or 0275 442525 or me at maxd@4sight.co.nz or 027 2915118.  
Marty’s full contact details are below.  
 
Kind Regards  

 
Max Dunn  
Principal Planning and Policy Consultant 
4Sight Consulting  
 
Marty Bayley,  
Ports Infrastructure Manager  
Eastland Port Ltd  
PO Box 1048  
Gisborne, 4040   
Ph. 06 8685129 or 0275 442525 
Email: marty.bayley@eastland.co.nz       
 
Attachments 
 
MACA applicants letter distribution list 
Eastland Port Ltd project brief  
Maintenance Dredging & Disposal Draft AEE  
 
Copies –by email  
 
Marty Bayley (Eastland Port Ltd)   
 
 

mailto:marty.bayley@eastland.co.nz
mailto:maxd@4sight.co.nz


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

14 February 2020 

 

Te Whanau a Kai 

 
By email: deborah.Edmunds@kensingtonswan.com 

 
Dear Madam/Sir, 
 
Re:  Eastland Port Ltd: Gisborne Port Maintenance Dredging and Disposal: Resource Consent 
Applications for Continued Maintenance Dredging and Disposal    
 

We will soon be lodging with the Gisborne District Council a resource consent application package 
for the continuation of maintenance dredging at the Port of Gisborne and disposal of the dredged 
material at the existing Offshore Spoil Disposal Ground in Poverty Bay.  The current resource 
consents expire later this year.   
 
Under the Marine & Coastal Area (Takutai Moana) Act 2011, Eastland Port Ltd are required to 
notify and seek the views of any organisation or person that has applied for customary marine 
title in the Poverty Bay area.  In this regard, we are contacting you regarding the 
abovementioned projects because Ministry of Justice and High Courts records show that 
you/your organisation has applied for customary marine title within the bay.    

The nature of the resource consent applications are explained in the attached Eastland Port Ltd 
prepared brief and are more specifically detailed in the attached copy of the draft Assessment 
of Environmental Effects (AEE), which was recently sent to Council staff for comment.  

The AEE describes in detail the maintenance dredging and disposal activities, what resource 
consents are being sought and assess their effects.  As noted in Section 1 of the AEE we are 
compiling an accompanying appendices document that will contain the completed Council 
application forms, along with technical reports on coastal processes, ecology, noise and other 
material.  The appendices are being finalised, along with a folio of the key dredging and disposal 
plans in the attached AEE.  We can provide you with copies of the any expert reports mentioned 
in the draft AEE.   

We understand that in addition to the notification pursuant to this letter, Eastland Port Ltd has 
also provided the brief, and met with, the following parties in relation to the continued 
maintenance dredging and disposal activities: 

 

▪ Whānau a Iwi  

▪ Ngāi Tāwhiri 

▪ Ngāti Maru  

▪ Rongowhakaata  

▪ Ngāi Tāmanuhiri  

▪ Ngati Oneone.  
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Marty Bayley, the Port Infrastructure Manager, and I are available to discuss the project with 
you and others in your organisation.   

We would appreciate if you would contact Marty or me about this and the ongoing dialogue.  We 
would appreciate if any queries or comments could be provided to us by Wednesday 26 February 
2020.  
 
If you would like a printed copy of the draft AEE, please let us know and we will courier/post it 
to you.  
 
If you have any queries on the project do not hesitate to contact Marty at 
marty.bayley@eastland.co.nz or 0275 442525 or me at maxd@4sight.co.nz or 027 2915118.  
Marty’s full contact details are below.  
 
Kind Regards  

 
Max Dunn  
Principal Planning and Policy Consultant 
4Sight Consulting  
 
Marty Bayley,  
Ports Infrastructure Manager  
Eastland Port Ltd  
PO Box 1048  
Gisborne, 4040   
Ph. 06 8685129 or 0275 442525 
Email: marty.bayley@eastland.co.nz       
 
Attachments 
 
MACA applicants letter distribution list 
Eastland Port Ltd project brief  
Maintenance Dredging & Disposal Draft AEE  
 
Copies –by email  
 
Marty Bayley (Eastland Port Ltd)   
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Claimant  Contact Person E‐mail 

Rihari Dargaville Greg Sharrock gesharrock@rightlaw.nz 

Cletus Maanu Paul Janet Mason mason@phoenixlaw.expert 

Te Runanganui o Ngati Porou Tirawhanaunga Brigitte Johnson Tira.Johnson@xtra.co.nz 

Ngati Oneone – Nick Tupara Charl Hirschfeld ngationeone‐maca@ranfurlychambers.co.nz 

Ngai Tamanuhiri Iwi Horiana Irwin-Easthope horiana@kahuilegal.co.nz

Ngati Oneone (Tupara-Katene) btupara.katene@gmail.com 

Te Whanau a Kai deborah.Edmunds@kensingtonswan.com 

Rongowhakaata Iwi Roimata Norah Smail roimata@braithwaitesmail.co.nz



Name <Tag Line> 

 

 


